



December 1993 Volume 2 Number 12

The President's Column

Not too much to report as President this month. There's still the activity at the Groton Middle School which will conclude the first section December 13 with a VE session. We hope to have a bunch of new Hams from that. Then depending on the interest it may continue after the Holidays for the Technician part of the course. We have also been talking about starting another Novice/Tech class early next year. If we are going to do that we really need to drum up some students soon. So if you know someone who might be interested we need to get their names and check the interest level. There won't be any events like Septemberfest to draw prospects from.

Time is really flying, so I must be having a good time? Well, took my own advice and got my east facing Yagi (wire) and 160 meter dipole up. Now I'm ready to settle in for the winter. The Yagi's worked well for me during CQWW. So even though they don't look like much, they are an improvement over the old dipole.

Elsewhere in the newsletter Clint is starting a swap/for sale column. It should be a good way to move out some of that junk under your feet at the operating position. I can keep it full for awhile myself.

Just a reminder, the VE session in Groton is open to all but will only be testing for Novice/Tech and 5 wpm. There is a regular VE session December 11th at 9:00 in Nashua.

Stan KD1LE

The Treasurer's Report

As of Dec. 8, 1993, we have \$69.07 is cash and \$839.55 in the bank. In November we added one new Member and had one ARRL Membership Renewal. Don't forget, do your renewal thing through the club and we get a REBATE.

Welcome to new member, Robert E. Kwiatkowski, KA1ZAQ. Robert is a General Class license, lives in Townsend and likes HF and World War II radios.

73's, Ben, KB1FJ

A Letter From the Editor

This month is the start of something new. Elsewhere in the issue you will find "The Swap Shoppe". This will be a place for you (and I) to Sell, Buy, Trade or give away items that are of interest to other hams. Time to clean out the stuff you hid under the Ham Bench or to ask if anyone has a certain "doohickie" that you need for a project you have in mind.

Clint Talmadge KD1OL 63 Lowell Road Pepperell MA 01463-1706

This Months Speaker

This month's speaker is YOU! December is "Home Brew" night. This is your chance to bring in the project you built or are building to show to the club. It can be a HAM related project or anything else. Show some of your other talents and interests. This is a time to get to know each other better. It is also a time when ideas are exchanged and many future plans are made.

See you there

The Swap Shoppe

FOR SALE:

- 1. Wang/Sola voltage stabilizing xfmer 95-130 in 120 vac out 500va
- 2. Topaz line noise suppressing Ultra Isolator.
- 3. Microspooler 64k serial printer buffer.
- 4. 24v 1.2 amp open frame power supply.
- 5. IBM XT type Metrabyte A/D board.
- 6. IBM XT type Metrabyte digital output board. IBM XT type prototype card.
- 7. Heathkit H8 computer/terminal/printer
- 8. MFJ 962 1.5 kw tuner.
- Wang/Diablo 630 daisy wheel printer.
- 10. Okidata microline 93 wide page printer.

Call Stan KD1LE with offers

FOR SALE or TRADE:

- 1. 2 each Regency 25 Watt 2 Channel 130 150 MHz Transceivers. Tunable to 2 Meters (Dave will tune them) \$75 each
- 2. 3 each Regency 25 Watt Programmable 10 Channel 130 150 MHz Tunable to 2 meters. (Dave will tune them) \$150 each
- 3 Alinco DJ120 2 Meter HT. 10 Memories and a Call channel \$140
- Alinco Dual Band 2 Meter/440 MHz Mobile.
 Memories and will Cross band Repeat. All CTSS tones. \$300
- 5. 2 each 3 to 5 Amp 12 Volt Power supplies.1 is \$10 the other is \$25
- 6. A Rohn 25 Top Section \$25

For the above call Dave N1MNX at 433-2577.



Nashoba Valley Amateur Radio Club

Nashoba Valley Amateur Radio Club

President: Vice President: Stan Pozerski, KD1LE

Secretary: Treasurer: Scott Pyles, WX1J Duane Long, KD1JY Ben Akins, KB1FJ

Meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday of the month at 7:30 p.m. at the Pepperell VFW hall.

This newsletter is published monthly. Submissions, corrections and inquiries should be directed to the newsletter editor, Clint Talmadge, KD1OL. Articles and graphics in most IBM-PC formats are acceptable.

Mailing Address:

63 Lowell Road

Pepperell, MA 01463

Packet address:

PEPMBX

Telephone: 508-433-9640 (before 9:30 p.m.

please).